*(Note:

Town of Ayer

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for December 6, 2016

The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for Dec. 6, 2016 was called to order at 7pm.

The BOS recognized 10-year old Mr. Preston O. Campaner of Ayer for his idea to have
“Turkey Crossing” signs installed on Groton School Road in Ayer. The BOS heard from
Preston about his idea, presented him with the Turkey Signs and a certificate from the
Board.

The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the FY 2017 UDAG funding of the Economic
Development Office’s budget. The BOS heard a report on a proposal for the historic Ayer
Central Fire Station. The BOS voted (3-0) not to accept the proposal.

The BOS conducted the FY 2017 Tax Classification Hearing with the Board of Assessors
Present. The BOS voted (3-0) to adopt a Residential Factor of 0.724016 for the purpose of
determining the percentage tax burden to be borne by each class of property (See BOS
Meeting Packet for Dec. 6, 2016 at www.ayer.ma.us for presentation)

The BOS approved (3-0) a Sewer Inflow/Infiltration Professional Services Agreement. The
BOS approved (3-0) the East Main Street Water & Sewer Change Order #2. The BOS hears
a presentation from the DPW Superintendent on the Town’s MS4 Stormwater Permit
Update.

The BOS voted (3-0) to appoint one individual to the Memorial Garden Committee and two
individuals to the Cultural Council.

The BOS voted (3-0) to appoint and authorize Selectman Luca to sign all accounts payables
and payroll warrants in accordance with the Massachusetts Municipal Modernization Act.
The BOS voted (3-0) to approve the 2017 License Renewals subject to each license meeting
all requirements.

The BOS heard a report from the Town Administrator regarding preparation of the FY
2018 Budget; an update on the Ayer Commuter Rail Surface Parking Lot and Access
Improvement Project; and an update on the relocation process of the Depot Square tenants.

The BOS approved (3-0) the Meeting Minutes for November 15, 2016. The BOS adjourned
(3-0) the meeting at approximately 9:15pm.

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, December 20, 2016 at
7pm at the Aver Town Hall

The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the
BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.)
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